

Mr G Armstrong
Armstrong Rigg Planning
The Exchange
Colworth Science Park
Sharnbrook
Bedford MK44 1LZ

Peter Dawes

12th March 2018

Dear Mr Armstrong,

## Potential new premises for 1st Aylsham Scout Group

Thank you very much for your letter dated 8<sup>th</sup> March 2018 regarding the opportunity to acquire an area of land within the proposed Westmere Homes development on land in north east Aylsham.

I appreciate you explaining why the area of land immediately adjacent to the David Wilson Homes scheme and the allotments is not a viable option and am immensely grateful for your suggestion about the area of land to the north of Bure Meadows.

The site in general would be immensely beneficial to the Scout Group.

I have therefore, on behalf of the Scout Group, submitted supporting comments on the proposed site in the Greater Norwich Local Plan documentation in which I have expressed support for the Westmere Homes' proposal as it intends to incorporate community facilities, of which the Scout Group would welcome the inclusion of a Scout Ground to be favourably received as part of the overall proposal.

Thank you once again for your timely suggestion and we hope that the Westmere Homes proposal will be successful for yourselves and for the 1<sup>st</sup> Aylsham Scout Group.



Peter Dawes
Chair 1st Aylsham Scout Group